Barb’s Farm Maintenance Corporation Board Meeting 
August 27, 2013
Attending: 
Mike Davis, Walt Sturek, Crystal Moore, Steve Sincock, Win Bookhart 

Lottie Scott (BC Communities) 

The primary purpose of the meeting was to discuss the 2014 budget and establish the time for the Barbs Farm Annual Meeting.
Essentially, with a few tweaks either up or down, the 2014 budget will closely resemble the 2013 budget.  Exact figures will be determined later.

The BFMC Annual Meeting will be held at the Delaware City library
Tuesday, October 15 at 7:00 pm.
Unfortunately, for the past several years, the scheduled Annual Meeting has not had a quorum attend.  This year, if a quorum is not present, a letter will be sent to the homeowners in lieu of a subsequent meeting.  For those who are interested in becoming a Board member, there are positions available.    

Other topics discussed at the meeting were delinquencies and common ground landscaping issues.  While the total dollar owed has been slightly reduced over last year, there are still 24 households delinquent, totaling over $8,600.  A courtesy letter will be mailed to remind these homeowners of their obligations.  One household owed approximately $8 (derived from late payment fees/interest) and the Board voted (4-1) to waive that fee.  
The Board also voted (4-1) this will be the last time any fees will be waived going forward – no matter the amount - regardless if it is interest or penalty for late payments.      
Respectively,

Win Bookhart
